
Lee Heritage Commission 

December 20, 2018 

Present: Pat Jenkins, Scott Bugbee, Liz McCaffrey, Denis Hambucken, Laura Gund, and new alternate 

member Donna Eisenhard. 

Guest: Laurel Cox 

Minutes: Minutes of the November 15, 2018 meeting were read and corrected. Two names were spelled 

incorrectly. Otherwise a motion was made to accept the minutes as read. Motion passed. 

Banners: The final banner was selected from the several that Amy Daskal had submitted. This banner 

won’t be up until spring. All banners are now down for the winter. Discussion about payment to Amy for 

the work she did on the banners. Final: Liz made a motion to pay Amy $100 per banner (four banners 

plus Randy Stevens banner) or $500. Denis seconded the motion and it passed.  

Liz made a motion, and Laura seconded, to have the final banners printed at a cost of up to $300 for 

printing 3 banners. Motion passed. 

Also, the Commission approved payment of $500 for archival work to Sarah Cox. 

Archives: Anne Jennison was not at the meeting, therefore, no discussion. 

Historic Signs:  Pictures of proposed signs look good. The Historical Society Museum sign should say: 

“South Lee Freight Depot/Lee Historical Society Museum.” Pat will send letters to homeowners whose 

houses quality for a sign, that these signs are available in either 10”x12” or 8”x9 ½” in Solder Blue. Liz 

makes a motion to order 3 signs at $40 each for two town buildings (Historical Society museum and 

Town Shed) and the Randall Farm or up to $150. Laura seconded and the motion passed. 

Historical Barns: Laurel commented on two of the historical barns in town, the Roops’ and the Meekers’, 

both of which have been sold. In March or April we should try to visit our historical barns and also see 

about getting signs for the barns. N.H. Preservation Alliance may recommend signage for barns. 

Seven-to-Save: Denis reported that 3 people showed up at the Parish House meeting which Denis set up. 

They drew up a list of possible options for the house. A warrant article should be written by January 7
th
 

requesting an extension on the time line for the Parish House. Denis will write this and send it to the 

Town Administrator. 

Calendars, shirts, benches, etc.: Nothing new on benches. Forty-two 2019 calendars have been sold, 

with 44 left (7 have been donated). We have a few orders for new shirts. 

Railroad presentation video: This program was recorded and the tapes are available. There will be one 

for the Heritage Commission and one for the Historical Society and one for the library to loan out. 

Next meeting will be January 17, 2019. 

Minutes submitted by Laura Gund 

 


